BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

6.10pm on Wednesday 3 October, 2012

	Present
	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Cornick, Mrs Blackmore and Mrs Spear.



	PR/15/2012/13
	Apologies


	Cllr Mrs Chesters, Mrs Shapland and Bonds.

	PR/16/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Number PR/19/2012/13, as he is an Executive Member of North Devon Council.



	PR/17/2012/13
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 15 August 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PR/18/2012/13
	Energy Reduction Audit of Council Offices and Parish Hall


	Members considered an Energy Reduction Report for the Council Offices and Parish Hall, which had been produced by the Green Deal Group, attached as Appendix A.  The Parish Clerk reported that to implement all of the recommendations within the report it would cost £22,859.  If Council agreed to adopt the recommended changes in the report the current return rate would be £2,819 per annum.  Over a 20 year period the benefit would be calculated at £217,045.

Following some discussion it was felt that the behavioural change and employee training and draught proofing could be carried out in-house.  Member were of the opinion that based on the Green Deals estimates investing in solar panels would have the greatest return for the Council.  It was also noted that the return would be greater then the banks current interest rates and would introducing renewable energies would also met with the Councils responsibility to reduce its carbon footprint.

RECOMMENDED: The recommendations for energy reduction detailed in the Green Deal Group report be adopted by Council and implemented in the next financial year 2013/14, subject to behavioural change and employee training and draft proofing being carried out in-house.

(N/C)

Councillor Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	PR/19/2012/13
	Provision of Litterbin, Caen Street
	The Parish Clerk reported that there had been complaints received regarding the capacity of the single litterbin on Caen Street adjacent the Village Green.  The litterbin belongs to North Devon Council, but due to its prominent location it is often overflowing with rubbish.  North Devon Council currently has no budgetary provision or plans for additional litterbins in Braunton.  

The Parish Clerk has discussed this matter with North Devon Council and they would have no objections if the Parish Council wishes to replace the existing single bin with a double bin.  The Parish Council would than be able to relocate the single litterbin elsewhere within the parish, but it would be required to take over the future maintenance and emptying of the new double litterbin.

The Parish Clerk suggested that the Parish Council might want to consider taking over the emptying of all litterbins within the village.

RECOMMENDED:  That the

a. Council to replace the single bin on Caen Street adjacent the village green with a double bin and the Clerk to provide costs at the next meeting.

b. Clerk requests if North Devon Council would consider entering into an agreement with the Parish Council for it to take over the emptying of District Councils litterbins within the parish.

(N/C)

  

	PR/20/2012/13
	Committee Budget 2013/14
	Members considered its preliminary budget for 2013/14.

RECOMMENDED:  That the preliminary budget attached as Appendix B be approved and forwarded onto the Finance and Administration Committee for consideration.

(N/C)




	
	The meeting closed at 7.00 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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